
On the 24th of March me and the other School Captains headed to the city 
for the Student Leadership Conference. We arrived at school in the early 
morning and took the train to Melbourne and walked down to the Melbourne 
Convention & Exhibition Center. There we and another 217 schools learnt 
how to be better leaders. We learned about STEPPING up in leadership by 
thinking about how we can serve others, take initiative, show school values 
and finally how we can step up our purpose. We learnt we needed to strive to 
do greater than before, and how we could make good things better and make 
a big difference. During this process we had a booklet full of fun activities to 
do while we waited and a place we would take out notes and do work. 
Finally at the end of the course we learnt about teamwork. It was a very 
interactive course where we played a lot of games and interacted with other 
schools. I myself was on the main stage in front of 3000 people at the time. 
Overall it was a very useful and fun experience that I enjoyed very much.   - 
Eoin B.


